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BERT HAYNES INDUCTED INTO NSW AFL HALL OF FAME  
Congratulations to Bert Haynes who was recently inducted into the NSW Australian Football Hall of 
Fame amongst other great inductees celebrating footballs best.  
Bert  chalked up 360 games for Holbrook and booted over 700 goals. He was captain-coach in 1977-78 
and in 1981, played in the 1970 premiership team and was club best and fairest four times. The 
towering ruck-forward 
was awarded the Upper 
Murray League’s best and 
fairest player in 1976 
when coaching 
Tumbarumba.  
A true gentle giant, Bert’s 
strengths were the way he 
read the game and his big 
engine.  
When his playing days 
finished, Bert became 
President of Holbrook 
Football Club serving for 
ten years. He also served 
as Vice-president of the 
Hume Football League 
from 2005-2013.  
 

Bert with family and Alyce Parker, a local legend from the Riverina.  

PLANNED WORK ON COMMUNICATIONS TOWERS TO IMPACT INTERNET 
For those Holbrook residents who live within 29km of the edge of the township and are using the 
nbn® Fixed Wireless network, there are some changes coming to the network as the wholesaler 
completes upgrades to enhance the experience and to give more homes and businesses in the 
community access to the service. 
If you haven’t had a notification already from the company that you purchase your Internet from, you 
might not be aware that the Holbrook tower has a works window on Wednesday 22nd  May and 
Thursday 23rd May, which will require the service to be turned off to allow contractors to complete 
adjustments to the current infrastructure as part of the upgrade program. This means that you may 
have times across both days where you will not have service on your nbn® Fixed Wireless connection. 
There are two windows of potential outages planned during Wednesday and Thursday which at this 
stage are noted as 9 hour windows from 8am in the morning. In most cases these are estimations that 
within scheduled window there may be an impact to accessing the Internet via the towers, but in 
many cases the outages are shorter and only when absolutely necessary. 
This might be a good time to consider some other options for accessing the Internet during the day on 
these outage days, through the use of Hotspot connections on your mobile phone or a portable 
Hotspot device or even heading somewhere else to access the Internet if you’ve got some important 
tasks on. 
You can find out about the program and the outage times on the nbn® website: 
https://www.nbnco.com.au/residential/upgrades/more-fixed-wireless 
https://www.nbnco.com.au/support/network-status 
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D E A D L I N E 

Next deadline 9.00am 
Friday 31 May 2024 

We prefer articles to be emailed to: 
holbrookhappenings@gmail.com 

If you are a new advertiser, email us for 

information & a booking form. 

L I E S C H K E  M O T O R S        

78 ALBURY  ST    HOLBROOK          

Ph: 6036 2244 
Proud Sponsor of  Holbrook  Happenings 

H O L B R O O K  H A P P E N I N G S ’   

P O L I C Y  S T A T E M E N T  

This newsletter is  for the purpose of disseminating 
information and articles free of charge for the benefit of the 
public. This information is not a substitute for professional 
advice and is not intended to be used as such. The editors do 
not accept any liability for any loss or damage incurred by 
use of or reliance on such information. The editors of 
Holbrook Happenings make every effort to ensure the 
quality of the information.  However, Holbrook Happenings 
cannot guarantee and assumes no legal liability or 
responsibility for the accuracy, currency or completeness of 
information. It is the responsibility of contributors to secure 
permission for the use of any photographs or material 
provided for the  Holbrook Happenings. 

Please note this publication is available online at 
www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Per issue 
Advertising 

Cost 
Setup Cost 

Classified 1/16 page $ 20.00 No charge 

1/8 page $ 40.00 $ 20 

¼ page $ 80.00 $ 25 

3/8 page $ 120.00 $ 35 

½ page (check for 

availability) 
$ 160.00 $ 35 

Full page (check for 

availability) 
$ 320.00 $ 40 

Insert (pamphlet to be 

provided by you) 
$120.00 N/A 

Discounts 
10 Issue 

discount (10%) 

Continuous 

(extra 5%) 

1/8 page $ 360.00 $ 324.00 

¼ page $ 720.00 $ 648.00 

½ page  $ 1440.00 $ 1368.00 

Full page  $ 2880.00 $2736.00 

Advertising Sizes 

Classified 1/16 page landscape W 86mm x H 30mm 

1/8 page landscape W 86mm x H 64mm 

¼ page landscape W 178mm x H 64mm 

¼ page portrait W 86mm x H 130mm 

3/8 page  portrait W 86mm x H 197mm 

½ page landscape 
W 178mm x H 

129mm 

½ page portrait W 86mm x H 265mm 

Full page portrait 
W 178mm x H 

265mm 
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Our Pledge – Rotary in Australia pledges to be part of 
the solution in the prevention of family violence to 

women, men, youth, children and elderly where 
Australians live, learn, work and socialise. 

We promote Australians becoming “Active” 
bystanders by: 

Stopping Abuse in Families Everywhere. 

ROTARY SAFE FAMILIES  
– Stopping Abuse in Families Everywhere 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This program has been adopted by The Rotary Club 
of Holbrook, as we see the urgent need that we 
must assist our Police and Social services to manage 
the epidemic of violence. Our community must 
assist a victim or possible victim of abuse by being 
able to identify and report any form of abuse, not sit 
on our hands. Let us help to ensure our children and 
grandchildren do no perpetrate this lack of respect 
for humanity. 
Rotary Safe families is a model for the prevention of 
all forms of abuse. Non–gender based with benefits 
for all Australians, including our non–English 
speaking Australians. 
The 3 RRR’s of Rotary Safe Families primary 
prevention of all forms of abuse to anyone, 
everywhere, anytime: Recognise the signs of abuse; 
Raise concerns “safely”; Refer victim to 000 
(emergency)/app. Agency or make a call yourself 
anonymously. 
We must not try to “fix” the problem; we must 
refer to professional support agency so NO further 
harm occurs. 
We must educate our community about what 
constitutes abuse – in all its forms. 
We hope to conduct education sessions to groups in 
our community, so that everyone is informed and 
become an active bystander. Youth, sporting clubs, 
men’s and women’s groups, as well as our elderly in 
the community are invited to reach out to us, so we 
can facilitate information and an education session. 

We can access speakers and educators ready to 
speak to your group. This includes school and church 
groups as well. We endeavour to not create triggers 
or invade privacy. This initiative is to work toward 
making Holbrook INTOLERANT TO ALL FORMS OF 
VIOLENCE. https://rotarysafefamilies.org.au/rotary-
safe-families-item/44645/who-we-are 
Like us on Facebook – The Rotary Club of Holbrook 
Australia, for information and updates on this most 
urgent community initiative. 

HOLBROOK RSL SUB-BRANCH  
At the May meeting our long-serving Honorary 
Secretary, Kim Turner, resigned from that position. 
Kim provided many years of service to the Veterans 
in our community in assisting them with claims as 
well as being the organising powerhouse behind all 
ANZAC Day and Remembrance Day services. The 
position of Honorary Secretary has been taken up 
by Ian Hall, a rather jolly ex-Navy type! We wish him 
well in that position. 
Eight new membership applications were approved 
by the committee. Most were for Affiliate 
Membership, that is, a person who has a close 
relative that is or was a member of the ADF or Allied 
Forces. You are so welcome to the Sub-Branch as 
not only is this part of your history, but part of the 
rich military history of Holbrook and surrounds, 
which we must not only keep, but perpetuate the 
memory of those who gave so much. 
Did you know that Holbrook has a memorial to the 
Boer War? Just down from the Cenotaph is a 
memorial to 2080 Trooper Alfred Richards, 3rd NSW 
Mounted Rifles, who died in action at Paardekraal 
on 7 February 1902. The memorial is in a state of 
disrepair and the Sub-Branch will be taking on a 
project to restore the monument. 
The next Sub Branch meeting will be our AGM, 
6.00pm Wednesday 17th July at the Holbrook R&S 
Club. 

https://rotarysafefamilies.org.au/rotary-safe-families-item/44645/who-we-are
https://rotarysafefamilies.org.au/rotary-safe-families-item/44645/who-we-are


 ISSN 1832-0198 (print); ISSN 2652-1296 (online)                                             1100 FREE COPIES PRINTED  
Holbrook Happenings                                         22 May 2024 

 

  

 

 
 
 
 

 

WHAT’S ON  
AT HOLBROOK RETURNED 

SERVICEMEN’S CLUB 
  

     Monday          Mad Monday $10 meals 
 

Tuesday      Takeaway night 
 

Wednesday    Kids Eat Free 
 

Thursday       Pizza Meal Deal $39  

          (2x pizza, garlic bread & drink) 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday     Raffles 7pm 
 

Saturday     Parmi Night $20 
 

Sunday     Sunday Roast  

 Raffles 1pm 
  

 
 
 
 

HAPPY HOURS EVERY DAY 
Monday to Friday 4pm – 6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 2pm – 4pm  
 

Holbrook 
Returned Servicemen’s Club 

38 Swift St 
Ph: (02) 6036 2199 

Open 7 Days 

HOLBROOK LANDCARE 
The Woomargama National Park Volunteers had a 
great day in the national park on 21st April. They 
spent the morning walking along Danny’s Loop 
Trail which is approximately 3km long and also 
includes part of the Hume & Hovell Walking Track, 
a 426km track stretching across South-Eastern 
NSW, from Yass to Albury & passing through 
Woomargama National Park. They worked on 
clearing the track along the way, so that walkers 
can clearly see which direction to follow. 
The group has achieved so much over the years 
with the support from Ranger Dave Pearce, 
including hosting wildflower walk events, track 
building, 4wd touring, 
working bees and two 
Threatened Species 
Recovery Programs. 
Dave is retiring as 
Ranger but hopes to 
still join in the events 
out in the national 
park as a volunteer. 

PROBUS 
A beautiful Autumn day saw 18 members and 
guests attend our April meeting. New members 
Didee & Richard Locke and Joan Harrison were 
presented with their certificates of membership. 
It was a busy morning with two guest speakers. 
First, John Cox told us of the dementia awareness 
group he is establishing, in the form of 
informal  morning teas, hopefully once a month, 
where carers and patients can sit and chat. A 
great initiative John. 
Secondly, Peter Rowland from Landcare. Peter is 
here for 2, maybe 3 years, and loves exploring the 
area. He is putting together a guide to the wild 
life around the area. Peter has produced 15 books 
using illustrated photography of all species of 
wildlife. His big message was ‘Don’t destroy their 
natural habitats by destroying the environment!’ 
Jill Winnett’s poem this month was a touch to 
ANZAC Day, called ‘He’s just a boy’, so true of the 
young men who went off for the ‘big adventure’. 
It  brought a few tears to our eyes. Thank you Jill. 
A decision on our trip to the photography 
exhibition in Henty will be made at our May 
meeting. 
Next meeting: Tuesday 28th May at the RS Club at 
11:00am. Lunch at the Riverina (middle) Hotel. 
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PLANT PICK PLATE 
Passionate gardeners will have 
already planted their winter Brassica 
vegetables which should be growing 
tall and strong with some maybe even forming 
heads. This family includes cabbage, broccoli, 
Brussels sprouts and cauliflower. The latter is not 
my favourite and may not be popular with others 
either due to its strong cooking odour and a 
rather bland flavour, however during the cooler 
months the Cauliflower is one of the most 
economical and nutritious green vegetable 
available. You get a lot for your dollar. Therefore 
to enhance the eating experience it is necessary 
to dress the cauliflower up a bit with the addition 
of flavoured sauces and aromatic ingredients. 
Now that you have your cauliflower, soak it in 
lightly salted water for 10 minutes to dislodge any 
insects. Break into large florets and cook in 
slightly salted water for about 8 minutes until just 
tender. Do not overcook, the pieces should be 
slightly firm. I have read cooking tips that use 
white sauce, sour cream or coconut cream as a 
dressing infused with a strong flavoured cheese, 
anchovies, sweet chilli, garlic or onion. 

Alternatively, toppings of mashed hard boiled 
eggs, grated Parmesan or fresh herb seasoned 
bread crumbs gently grilled until crisp, will tempt 
the taste buds. Meat lovers will drool over 
cauliflower drizzled with olive oil then sprinkled 
with fried bacon chips or flavoured gourmet 
sausage and topped with sour cream. 
The dressing up of the cauliflower is only limited 
by your imagination so experiment in the kitchen. 
The other vegetables in the Brassica family can 
also be treated with the same dressing and 
topping enhancements to create interest and 
flavour on your plate. 
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SCONEVERSATIONS ARE BACK!!! 
Sconeversations have recommenced every 
Tuesday 10.15am at the Sporting Complex, and 
they will continue each Tuesday until the end of 
the year! We enjoyed a beautiful morning in the 
sunshine this week, so why not join us for 
conversation, scones and friendly get together? 
We will meet at the new pavilion at the Sporting 
Complex, which is very accessible, has accessible 
toilets and there is plenty of parking right next to 
the building. The only cost is a gold coin donation 
(if you can). EVERYONE IS WELCOME TO COME 
ALONG AND JOIN US. 
If you would like to volunteer to assist at 
Sconeversations, please let us know. It doesn’t 
need to be every week, just when you are available 
would be helpful. 
Gentle Exercises are on every Tuesday 9.30am at 
the Sporting Complex. Half an hour of fun, fitness, 
strength and balance with Tania. Gentle exercises 
welcome anyone who wishes to participate. 
Everyone is welcome to come along. 
Don’t forget our King’s Birthday High Tea 7th June, 
10.30am at the Sporting Complex. Lucky door 
prizes and a fun time guaranteed! More 
information to follow. 
Cooking with Friends is also kicking off on 
Wednesday 12th June at 10.30am, also at the 
Sporting Complex. Please let us know if you would 
like to come along for lots of laughs and a meal 
with great company.   
What can we do for you?  Not keen on cooking?  
Need help with some cleaning? Did you know 
ANYONE can purchase healthy and nutritious 
meals from Meals on Wheels?  We stock a very 
large range of frozen soups, small meals, main 
meals and desserts. Our menu contains over 100 
individual items, including gluten free options!  
And you know our meals are good for you, as we 
follow the National Meals on Wheels Guidelines 
and meet all nutritional content.  
People who are registered with our service receive 
meals at a subsidised price, however we are also 
able to supply meals to the general public at 
“retail”. All proceeds from retail sales help support 
our service and keep costs affordable for those in 
our local community who need it most - keeping 
your money local and helping support local people! 
We have a range of HACCP accredited suppliers 

including Farm Door (My Chef) meals made locally 
in Wagga Wagga. My Chef provide home style 
meals which contain no added colours, fillers or 
preservatives. Our prices are very affordable and 
start at $3.00 for soups, $5.70 for small meals and 
$7.70 for majority of main meals. Contact us if you 
would like a copy of our menu. 
We are also now able to assist you with your 
domestic assistance and personal care services.  
Domestic Assistance can help you with maintaining 
a clean home, help you change your linen or do 
some washing, do your shopping and help with 
meal preparation. Personal Care services can help 
you with self-care, showering and dressing. If you 
have a My Aged Care referral and would like our 
friendly staff to help you, just let us know. 
Other services available include Social Support, 
friendly visitors, someone to help you with your 
shopping or attending appointments and transport 
services both locally and regionally. 
If you would like to try the meals for yourself our 
would like more information about our other 
services call us and we will send you our menu and 
information. You can call on 6036 3677 or visit our 
office at 114 Albury Street, Holbrook, or you can 
call My Aged Care on 1800 200 422. 
VOLUNTEERS Needed! Can you help us? We are 
seeking more volunteers to assist us to deliver to 
local people who use our services. Volunteer 
positions for drivers and deliverers for local and 
Greater Hume area meal runs.  Once a month or 
more often, we are happy to work with your 
availability. We are also seeking volunteers for our 
Transport services to support people to attend 
appointments or go shopping. If you think you can 
help, please contact staff at our office. We will 
support and train you and you will be reimbursed 
all out-of-pocket expenses. 
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DEMENTIA FRIENDLY MORNING TEA  
On Tuesday 7th May the Holbrook Dementia Alliance 
held our first Morning Tea for the community which 
was a great success, over 30 people attended with 
lots of friendly discussion and delicious morning tea, 
John Cox from the Committee spoke about the 
Dementia Friendly Café idea. We formed the 
Dementia Friendly Alliance consisting of John Cox, 
Sue Winnett, Libby Keogh, Mary-Anne Grunow and 
Irene Lister, from interested people last year. 
In October last year we held a workshop with 
Dementia Australia to test the need for a Dementia 
Friendly Community here in Holbrook. To start us 
off we decided to hold a Dementia Café, hoping to 
create a conversation and awareness in our 
community and eventually the Hume Shire area.  
Dementia in its many forms is not selective, it does 
not recognise how rich or poor we are, it does not 
recognise where we came from or where we live, it 
does not recognise what job we did in a former life 
or how we lived that life, it is totally arbitrary, 
totally random.  
So, with those thoughts in mind, our aim in holding 
these coffee get-togethers is for people who are 
directly affected by dementia, both carers and those 
suffering dementia, to come together and feel that 
they are with fellow travellers and their journey is 

being understood by those around them. Many 
people do find it difficult to talk about dementia, so 
we hope that these regular get-togethers are a 
place where people can feel comfortable talking. 
We’ve had great feedback from the first morning 
tea as it was enjoyable and informative, and 
opportunity to relax for a short time, and exchange 
information and experiences over a cup of tea or 
coffee and something to eat in a supportive and 
friendly environment, which is the aim of a 
Dementia friendly community! 
How often we hold these cafes depends on the 
needs of those participating, therefore we will aim 
to hold them monthly.  
There is no obligation so, if you want to come 
whenever it suits, please do so or if you have other 
ideas please share them with us, so we can continue 
this fun, friendship and support in our Dementia 
friendly Community. ‘To create a more inclusive, 
supportive and welcoming place where everyone 
can thrive.’ Down the track, we hope to have 
information days to learn more about what we face 
and how we can help each other.  The next meeting 
will be held at the Holbrook Sporting Complex on 
the Thursday, 6 June 2024, starting 10am – 11.30.  
If you have any queries please contact; John Cox 
0437 263 062 or  Sue Winnett 0428 466 455 
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HOLBROOK PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Transitioning from one term to the next can 
sometimes feel like a whirlwind, but this term’s 
start has been remarkably swift. Students 
returned to school with a sense of familiarity, 
seamlessly slipping back into routines and 
reconnecting with classmates and teachers. 
As we transition into Term 2, excitement washes 
over our school. This term is synonymous with 
academic rigour and engagement, with students 
and educators embarking on a journey of deeper 
exploration and understanding. Beyond 
academics, many extracurricular activities await, 
injecting an extra dose of excitement into the 
start of the new term. Here are just a few reviews.  
Harry Jarvis Wing visit by 3/4 Kookaburras: On 
Friday, 3 May, our Year 3/4 Kookaburras class 
visited the residents at the Harry Jarvis Wing. It 
was a day filled with empathy and unforgettable 
connections as our class embarked on a journey 
to brighten the lives of our elderly neighbours. 
Our students read to the residents throughout the 
visit and performed their assembly items. The 
intergenerational exchange was magical, as both 
young and old found common ground in their 
shared experiences.  
Our students left the Harry Jarvis Wing with 
renewed compassion and empathy, 
understanding the importance of cherishing and 
respecting our elders. We thank the staff and 
residents for welcoming us with open arms and 
allowing us to join their community. Together, we 
have demonstrated the power of empathy and 
human connection, impacting each other's lives. 
We will continue to nurture these precious bonds 
and spread kindness when our next class pays 
their visit. 
Boccia: Well done to our 2024 Boccia Team! 
Students played six Boccia games throughout the 
day and were victorious in all games. The boys 
were gracious in their wins and demonstrated 
excellent sportsmanship throughout the day. Each 
of the boys had many moments of brilliance with 
their creative and strategic shots! A big thanks to 
Blade M for being Team Captain and guiding Harry 
F, Hunter A and Alistair J, who have only recently 
started playing Boccia! Congratulations to the 
boys on their sportsmanship and for the example 
they set. We are very proud! 
Meals on Wheels Volunteer Program: On 
Thursday, 5 May, Will F and I were the first 

students from Holbrook Public School to try the 
Meals on Wheels Volunteer Program run by Mrs 
Saunders. For the program, we had to pack and 
deliver meals to the elderly community and have 
a good chat with all the people we delivered food 
to. By Lachlan S, School Leader 
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Sarah Finlay  
 

Physio Services 
 

*Sports injuries* *Back & neck injuries*  
*Muscle & joint pain* *Women’s health*  

*Pre & post-natal programs* *Orthotic Treatment * 
*Injury Rehabilitation* 

Workcover, DVA, MAA, TAC, Private health rebates 
 

Pilates Classes 
Mon 6-7pm at Holbrook CTC 

Tues 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 
Thurs 9-10am at Holbrook CTC 

Term 2 commences Mon 29th April 2024 
 

FOR BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES 
Call 02 6036 3331 

12 King Street, Holbrook 

  

B1 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   6am to 4.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
8am to 3.00pm 

 
 

B2 Trading Hours: 
Monday to Friday   7am to 3.30pm 

 

Saturday & Sunday  
7am to 3.00pm 

 
 

Please phone for orders also on  
02 6036 2049  

B2 phone: 02 6036 2967 

ST PATRICK’S SCHOOL 
Pray: Last week we celebrated Mother’s Day. 
One of the highlights of our week’s activities was 
to visit and present gifts to the woman residents 
of our Holbrook UPA. It was a lovely way for the 
students to extend on their gratitude to those in 
the wider community. 

Live: This week we welcomed Mr Vince Powell 
Education Officer Evangelisation and Religious  
Education from CEDWW. Vince journeys with us 
in the implementation of the Lighthouse project, 
the new Pedagogical Approach to the teaching of 
Religious Education in the Wagga Wagga 
Diocese. We then had a staff meeting to refine 
our knowledge of the 5 parts of the Religious 
Education lesson. The children absolutely love 
Choice time where they choose how they reflect 
on the content taught.  
Learn: We enjoyed an enthusiastic start to the 
new term. The children settled straight into the 
classroom learning and routine in the blink of an 
eye. 
Our whole school Synthetic Phonics Program is a 
positive inclusion in our school. End of term 
assessments showed growth for every child. This 
is due to the combination of the multisensory 
approach, the explicit nature of the program, 
professional development of staff, fidelity to the 
program, the resources and the students 
identifying as learners.  
For all enrolment enquiries please contact 
Sharon in the front office, 6036 2288, to make an 
appointment or to organise an information pack. 
May God’s Blessings be with you all. 
Melanie Dusterhoft Mavrick, Principal 
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NETBALL  
Round 3 – CDHBU 
11s Won 11-5 We had an our first win and it was an 
absolute cracking one! Hume Bank Best on court: 
Sophie Burey. Holbrook News & Gifts: Edwina Barr 
Smith. Holbrook Bakery: Tilly Wailes 
13s lost 10-26 The U13s lost against a very well 
meshed CDHBU team. The Brookers girls once again 
kept positive attitudes and displayed great 
sportsmanship. Lieschke Motors Best on court: 
Alexus Feltrin. Holbrook News & Gifts: Hope Liddell, 
Sportspower Albury: Alina Coman 
15s lost 10-26 Winnett Equipment Hire Best on 
court: Lucy Barr Smith. Holbrook Bakery: Gwen 
Durdin-Paul  
17s No game 
C Res Won 82-7 What a game! C Res went out and 
played a great game of netball. A very solid win, 
setting goals for each quarter and smashing it. 
Holbrook Netball Club Best on: Tahlia Francis 
Holbrook Hotel: Chelsie Cronin. Players’ player: 
Tahlia Francis 
C Grade won 61-21 Holbrook Netball Club Best on: 
Emma Parker. Bella Lou the Store: Jaime Nichol. 
Players’ player: Emma Parker 
B Grade Won 41-20 A strong first quarter from 
Holbrook saw them with a 9 goal lead at the first 
break. They were then able to keep increasing the 
margin each quarter with attack and defence doing 
what was fed back at the end of each quarter. 
Holbrook Netball Club Best on: Emily Simpson. 
Sportspower Albury: Hettie Day. Players’ player: 
Hettie Day 
A Grade won 54-8 A very solid win keeping them to 
just 1 goal a quarter in the first half. The team were 
able to keep increasing the margin as they put on 
combinations throughout the game. Holbrook 
Netball Club Best on: Chloe Hamblin. Players’ 
player: Amy Platt. The Riverina Hotel Holbrook: Jess 
Roe 
Volunteer of the week: Sally Williams, who is a 
wonderful asset to our club, always willing to help 
out. She is our interim A Grade Manager for our 
playing coach Amy and certainly a great help to Amy 
and our A Graders on game day. 
Round 4 – Howlong 
NetSetGo Made for Myla award: Hailey Harrison 
11s lost 12-2 The girls played another awesome 
game against Howlong, really showing us what they 
can do. We used rolling subs for the first time which 
worked out really well. Lieschke Motors Holbrook 
Best on court: Chloe Cumming. Holbrook News & 

Gifts: Charlotte Smith 
13s lost 41 - 14 against a very tough Howlong team 
this week. The girls showed huge improvement and 
should be proud of their attitudes and teamwork! 
Churchill Transport Best on court: Annabelle 
McCrohon. Holbrook News & Gifts: Asher Kenney  
15s won 21-25 Round 4 and a tough one but the 
team managed to pull together and come home 
with another great win, very exciting to start the 
season with 3 wins from 4 rounds! Hume Bank Best 
on court: Mia Boers. Holbrook News & Gifts: Abby 
Pincott 
17s won 32-38 Tough game against Howlong with 
the girls trailing for the first 3qtrs, they went into 
the last quarter with one goal in mind and that was 
to play our game and that's exactly what they did 
and turned the game around for a fantastic win. 
Elders Best on court: Daihatsu Lavea. Sportspower 
Albury: Ava Wolter 
C Res lost 28-46 A tough game this one. Howlong 
were strong and fast, giving the girls a good hard 
run. Unfortunately, we couldn’t keep up with them, 
but the girls stayed positive and pushed on ‘til the 
end. Holbrook Netball Club Best on: Anna Paton. 
Riverina Hotel: Holly Darmody. Players’ player: Anna 
Paton 
C Grade lost 31-21 The girls were able to lift their 
heads coming into the second half of the game, 
changing the ball work and game, putting pressure 
over every pass. Holbrook Netball Club Best on: 
Kirsty Nichol. Riverina Hotel: Zoe Broughton. 
Players’ player: Kirsty Nichol 
B Grade lost 38-22 A hard fought game for 4 
quarters from the team. Multiple rotations were 
used throughout the game to try and get back in the 
lead. Unfortunately, we weren't capitalising from 
our turnovers which allowed Howlong to continue 
increasing their margin throughout the game. 
Holbrook Netball Club Best on: Georgia Jones. 
SportsPower Albury: Georgia Keogh. Players’ 
player: Georgia Jones 
A Grade lost 47-35 We knew it was going to be a 
tough game, although everyone was very keen to 
put up a good contest! Holbrook Netball Club 
Best: Maddie Black. Players’ player: Claire Marriot. 
Holbrook Hotel Holbrook: Jess Roe 
Volunteer of the week: Ash Hemphill. For kindly 
donating her time on a Friday night to coach our 
NetSetGO kids for the fourth year in a row! This 
year some of Ash’s first participants are playing 
Under 11’s! Thanks Ash for your time, passion and 
patience especially on those chilly winter nights! 
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02 6036 3428 
 

FOOTBALL 
They say the harder the battle, the sweeter the 
victory. Such was the case with our seniors on 
Saturday 11 May when they slugged it out with 
Osborne for four arduous quarters, before 
emerging with a 9-point win. With our 2004 
Premiership heroes watching on, we'd craved a 
victory to fuel the reunion celebrations - and 
that's what occurred in this classic contest. Only 
for some sloppy work around the goal-mouth, our 
lads would've won by more, but all the near-
misses just added to the drama.  
The Tigers bared their fangs early with a goal to 
Hugh Schmetzer, which was the only goal for the 
first quarter for either team. Holbrook had a stack 
of good performers, with Brad Carman (Holbrook 
Hotel meal) the pick of the bunch. Brad collected 
possessions all over the ground, and also showed 
great commitment when chasing opponents. 
Andrew Dear (Players' Player) was given the task 
of minding the league's leading goalkicker George 
Alexander. Deary not only kept Alexander goal-
less, his ability to clear the ball out of danger 
proved pivotal. Matt Bender (Riverina Hotel 
tankard) used his abundant dash to great effect 
on the wing, and his fighting spirit was evident in 
the pressure-packed last term. Andrew Mackinlay, 
who played up forward and in the midfield, 
moved the ball quickly and precisely, while Jock 
Triggs and Josh Kable continued on with their 
consistent seasons. Also a good effort by team 
runner Will Heriot to cover 12 kilometres during 
the match. 

GOLF 
It is a busy week for our club at the time of writing 
this article. On Monday 13th May we played 
host to a round of pennant and The Holbrook 
Women’s Pennant Team won over Wagga City and 
now Holbrook are in the Semi Finals against 
Thurgoona at Henty. On Wednesday 15th May the 
annual Holbrook Women’s Tournament was 
contested.  49 women from 11 clubs played. A 
Grade winner: Dee Harley. R/up: Helen Foster.  B 
Grade winner: Lea Parker. R/up: Sandra Mellen.  C 
Grade winner: Skye Trescowthick. R/up: Tameeka 
Mulquiney. Super Vet winner: Teresa 
Waters.  Veteran winner: Sandy Newton.  Visitors 
Trophy: Ros Kerr.  Ailsa Rossiter Memorial Trophy: 
Skye Trescowthick 43pts  Longest drives A: Liz 
Plunkett, B: Karen Mills, C: Teresa Waters. Thank 
you to our sponsors: RWGA, Holbrook RS Club, 
Drummonds, IGA Holbrook, Holbrook News & 
Gifts, Holbrook Pharmacy, Hello Maude and 
Holbrook Paddock Eggs.  Thank you also to the 
people who loaned their carts for the tournament 
and did volunteer work on the course. Thanks to 
Phil Spokes, Gavin Jones, Gordon Webb and Justin 
Mohr for their assistance on the day. 
The Holbrook Mens Annual Tournament is set to 
be played on Sunday the 19th with an expected 
field of about 60 players. 
Dad’s Army 9/5/24 1st P. Spokes, 2nd L. Ryan, 3rd 
M. Lowry NTP 3rd & 9th P. Spokes Naga J. 
Maskus.  16/05/2024 1st M. Lowry on a countback 
from 2nd V. Derbridge, 3rd P. Spokes.  NTP 16th T. 
Castles.  Naga L. Ryan.  
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MINI EARTHWORKS 
Tree Stump Removal 

Rotary Hoe 

Yard Levelling 

Landscaping 

Post Holes 

Trenching 
 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump it 

or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 

 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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3½ t Excavator for Hire 
Truck for Hire 
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A N N O U N C E M E N T S  C O M M U N I T Y  D I A R Y  
 

May 2024 
Wed 22 Holbrook Sheep & Wool Fair Schools’ Day 
 Sporting Complex meeting 7pm 
Thu 23 Holbrook Sheep & Wool Fair  
 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 24 Sheep & Wool Fair - Young Judges comp 
 OMNI 
Sun 26 Holbrook Motorcycle Sports Club MX 
 Ride Park  
Tue 28 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Fri 31 Expression of interest close to host 2025 
 Australia Day ceremony in Greater Hume 
 

June 2024 
Sat 1 Albury/Holbrook Polocrosse Carnival 
Sun 2 Albury/Holbrook Polocrosse Carnival 
Thu 6 Dementia Friendly Morning Tea 10am @ 
 Sporting Complex 
Fri 7 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 9 Holbrook Motorcycle Sports Club Enduro 
 Ride Park  
Mon 10 Holbrook Basketball Men’s Semi Finals 
Tue 11 Holb Basketball Women’s Semi Finals 
 Holbrook Show Society AGM 6.00pm 
Wed 12 Meals on Wheels Cooking With Friends  
Thu 13 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 14 OMNI 
 Mobile Blood Donor Centre in Holbrook 
 9am-3pm @ Submarine Park 
Sat 15 Holb Motorcycle Sports Club Minikhana 
 Park Ride Day @ Wangoola MX Track 
Mon 17 Holbrook Basketball Grand Finals 
 Holbrook RSL Sub-Branch AGM 6.00pm 
@  RS Club 
Tue 25 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
Thu 27 Storytime (0-5 yr olds) 11am @ Library 
Fri 28 OMNI 
Sat 29 Football/Netball Club Ball 
Sat 29 Bald Archies exhibition opens in Holbrook 
 

July 2024 
Fri 5 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 
Sun 7 National Tree Day 
Fri 12 OMNI 
Wed 17 Greater Hume Council meeting @ Henty 
Fri 26 OMNI 
Tue 30 Probus 11am @ RS Club 
 

August 2024 
Fri 2 Lankey’s Creek Happy Hour 6.30pm 

FREE GARDEN MULCH 
Bedding straw left from livestock shows is  

available to collect from the Holbrook 
Sporting Complex (near the south-east gate).  

 

Take as much as you would like but 
you will need to load it yourself. 

Holbrook Anglican Church 
Young Street,  

Holbrook Services  
9.30am Sundays 

All welcome 

Daysdale Kelpies 
Breeding quality working and trialling WKC registered kelpies 

Located in Central Murray Region NSW 
Influencing working lines include: Whites, Capree, Barrambogie, Scanlons, 

Riana, Liscannor, Glenlogie, Wyreema, Karrawarra,  
Avenpart, Wundudurra. 

Judy Kirk: 0427 043 097 
Email: daysdalekelpies@gmail.com 

Daysdale NSW            
www.facebook.com/DaysdaleKelpies 

HOLBROOK SHOW SOCIETY 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

6.00pm Tuesday 11 June 2024 

@ Holbrook RS Club 

All Welcome 

A pod of killer whales breathes in unison while 
asleep. 

Rats can smell fear. 
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LIC. EC40843 
Commercial-Rural-Domestic 

 

* Underground power   
upgrades 

* Sheds 
* Switchboard upgrades 
* Hot water repairs 
* Electrical maintenance 
* Trenching 

 * Renovations 

 * New homes 
 

 Servicing Holbrook + surrounding areas 
 

GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com 
0408 362 763 

 

EST. 1990 

NH SPRAYING 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

For all your broadacre spraying  
and spot spraying needs. 

Ph TROY: 0418 370 627 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

At Albury Return and Earn, we pick up your 10c 
containers FREE of charge. 

Ring our pickup line on 0458 243 489  
or message us on Facebook. 

 

You get the full 10c and we do all the work  
within 100km of Albury in NSW. 

You can use the money to supplement your income, or 
we can give it to a LOCAL CHARITY. 

We also giveaway a $25 Foodshare Voucher  
every week to a lucky customer. 

 

11 Catherine Crescent, LAVINGTON  

mailto:GTelectricaltrench@bigpond.com
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